








April 9, 2007

Dear Colleague,

We are writing to ask for your support of legislation that we’re sponsoring to prohibit the display of wild or exotic animals for public entertainment or amusement.  14 Council Members from four boroughs currently sponsor the bill, Intro. 389.

Intro. 389 will help protect the interests of New York City public health and safety, as well as the wild and exotic animals used for public entertainment.  There are currently no local laws in the City of New York regulating the use of wild or exotic animals for entertainment, and state and federal law insufficiently regulate the industry. As the attached testimony reveals, the animals used in circuses, rodeos, and other forms of public entertainment are grossly mistreated and abused. Elephants, lions, tigers, and other large animals are whipped with bullhooks, which causes great pain and stress.  This at times leads to frightened animals rebelling, resulting in physical injury, major property damage, and even death.  Since 1990, there have been more than 123 documented attacks on humans by captive large cats in the United States, 13 of which resulted in fatal injuries.  

Opponents of this legislation argue that those who rely on the circus for wages, such as vendors and ushers, will lose money. However, in the entertainment capital of the world, we find it hard to believe that we will not find another way to sell out Madison Square Garden for the few nights of the year the circus is in town.

A few opponents have also suggested that we would be depriving our children of an enjoyable experience. They should note that circuses such as the Big Apple Circus that do not display exotic animals will not be affected. Also, Intro. 389 will not apply to zoos, museums, institutions operated by the wildlife conservation society, veterinarians, or wildlife sanctuaries. 

These forms of entertainment do not have educational value, as circuses do not teach children how animals naturally behave or where they come from.  Twenty-seven municipalities across the United States have banned wild or exotic animal displays thus far, including two in New York, and the numbers are increasing.  As always, our city should be at the forefront and not left out of such important initiatives. 

We should not continue to sustain a cruel and dangerous industry simply because it is a tradition.  

Thank you for your consideration of support for Intro. 389. If you wish to be a co-sponsor, please see the attached sign-on sheet. Feel free to contact Councilwoman Mendez’s office, at (212) 788-7366 with any questions.

Sincerely,
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Rosie Mendez

John C. Liu

Diana Reyna

Peter Vallone Jr.

Council Member
Council Member
Council Member
Council Member

